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Brief*

SB 93 would clarify the law concerning revocation of a 
person’s driving privileges. The bill would specify the Division 
of Vehicles would revoke driving privileges for a period of 90 
days  upon  its  receipt  of  a  record  that  a  person has  been 
convicted of certain crimes. Current law requires revocation, 
but does not specify the duration. 

Background

The bill  was introduced at  the  request  of  the  Kansas 
Division of Vehicles. In the Senate Committee on Judiciary, a 
representative  of  the  Drivers  Solutions  Office  (Office) 
appeared  in  support  of  the  bill  and  explained  the  change 
would  align  the law with  current  practice.  When the Office 
receives notice of a conviction for a crime, such as reckless 
driving, involuntary manslaughter, or vehicular homicide, the 
Office  revokes  the  person’s  driving  privileges  for  90  days, 
which aligns with similar  sanction duration defined in  other 
statutes.  The  change  would  provide  clarity  for  drivers.  No 
other testimony was provided.

According to the fiscal note prepared by the Division of 
the  Budget,  the  Department  of  Revenue  indicates  the  bill 
would  increase  its  expenditures  by  $1,162.50,  including 
$962.50  to  revise  KanDrive  design  documentation  and 
development  application  code  and  $200  for  testing.  The 
____________________
*Supplemental  notes  are  prepared  by  the  Legislative  Research 
Department and do not express legislative intent. The supplemental 
note and fiscal note for this bill may be accessed on the Internet at 
http://www.kslegislature.org



Office  of  Judicial  Administration  indicates  any  fiscal  effect 
resulting from the bill would be negligible. Any fiscal effect is 
not reflected in The FY 2018 Governor’s Budget Report.
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